February 24, 2004
Zoning Commission Meeting

Members present:  John, Bill, Scott and Renee

John called the meeting to order.

Kevin O’Reilly was present with a pre-approved version of the “Active Public Recreation (APR) District” for review by the Commission.

Kevin brought up the issue of homes being put on the rear edge of the Industrial zoned district facing Agler Road.  He stated that it is not prohibited in an Industrial district and may need to be addressed.  Scott stated that Agler Road was probably not conducive to truck traffic for industrial purposes anyway.
Members reviewed the materials provided by Kevin O’Reilly on behalf of Dave Dietrich of the County Planning Commission.  Kevin updated Bill Pollard on the information he provided to us at last month’s meeting and answered Bill’s questions regarding the purpose of the amendment proposed.  Bill asked if this would be an easement type of issue for properties.  Kevin stated for his property it would.
Bill asked about the issue of the ‘golf course’ addressed in the draft provided by Dave Dietrich.  Kevin explained that currently there is no provision for golf courses.  If someone wanted to put in a golf course, they could apply for a variance.

With regard to the amendment, Dave Dietrich advised Kevin that there needs to be a new map for the Township addressing the APR land.  Kevin asked if anyone had any additional questions.  Scott brought up the issue of farm markets.  Kevin stated there was not a need for that since it was provided for by the Ohio Revised Code under the agricultural provisions.  
Alan Wilson joined the meeting and stated that he felt the Commission should “chew” this over a bit and make sure that the amendment was the way we wanted it.  

Alan then informed us that there would be a new set of numbers for Parkman Township.  Dial the old Community House number and get an automated attendant and will be printed in the Good News.  One number will reach everyone.

Kevin and Alan departed.

Scott moved to accept the minutes from the January meeting, John seconded and all were in favor.
John suggested that the Commission begin by reading the materials.  After some discussion, the Commission considered that rather than proceed with the two proposed new districts, they would be combined into one.
Bill questioned the need for the proposed zoning change and what would prevent a property owner from requesting that it be re-zoned in the future.

Under “Permitted Uses” list:

Agriculture
Blinds, decks and platforms for nature observation

Buildings and structures for educational demonstrations, displays and meetings

Passive open space

Recreation, including athletic fields; bicycling, cross country skiing, hiking; running trails; ice skating rinks; picnic shelters; playground equipment; pools, ponds or lakes for swimming, boating and fishing; tennis courts

After revisiting the issue, John suggested that the there should be separation.  He further suggested that since there were no specifically listed prohibited uses, they should be listed.  He asked for the opinion of the other members on keeping the districts separate.  No objections.  Then John suggested that the members review the drafts provided by Kevin and completed next month.
John made a motion to adjourn.  Bill seconded.

